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Petrobras on returning to IBGC 

—  

 
Rio de Janeiro, November 04, 2021 – Petróleo Brasileiro S.A. – Petrobras, following up on the release 
disclosed on June 1, 2015, informs that it has returned to the membership of the Brazilian Institute of 
Corporate Governance (IBGC). Petrobras was a member of IBGC from 2002 to 2015 and its return to the 
membership was possible due to several improvements and governance and compliance measures adopted 
by the Company. 
 
Since 2014, Petrobras has implemented a series of preventive and corrective measures, including new 
procedures, activities and improvements in controls, such as: (a) creation of the Governance and 
Compliance Office, in order to ensure procedural compliance and mitigate risks in the Company's activities, 
among them those of fraud and corruption; (b) creation of new Statutory Committees to advise the Board 
of Directors; (c) amendment of the Bylaws, to require a higher percentage of independent members of the 
Board of Directors (40%); (d) approval of the Nomination Policy, which establishes minimum requirements 
for the appointment of members of the Senior Management; (e) structuring of the new Denouncement 
Channel, supervised by the General Ombudsman; (f) migration of its shares to the Level 2 Corporate 
Governance listing segment of B3, which requires compliance with differentiated governance rules and the 
improvement of the quality of the information provided; (g) creation of the Code of Ethical Conduct, which 
unites the Code of Ethics with the Conduct Guide, in line with the best corporate integrity practices; and (h) 
creation of the Petrobras Corruption Prevention Program (PPPC) and dissemination of the integrity culture. 
  
These initiatives reaffirm Petrobras' commitment to the continuous improvement of its corporate 
governance, as well as its alignment with the best market practices and its commitment to redeem and 
reinforce its corporate values: respect for life, people, and the environment; ethics and transparency; 
market orientation; overcoming and trust; and results. The Company continues to strengthen its corporate 
governance to be aligned with the best market practices, with the objectives defined in its Strategic Plan, 
and with the applicable legislation and regulations.  
 
The Company's membership in the IBGC is a way to contribute to the development of corporate governance 
and to actively participate in the Institute's initiatives.  
 
This return ratifies Petrobras' commitment to the continuous improvement of its processes and internal 
controls, as well as its alignment with the market's best corporate governance practices. 
 
 
About IBGC 
  
IBGC is a non-profit organization, a national and international benchmark in corporate governance. The 
institute contributes to the sustainable performance of organizations by generating and disseminating 
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knowledge of best practices in corporate governance, influencing and representing the most diverse agents, 
aiming at a better society. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 


